Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

May 14, 2009

Chairperson Bill Hornett called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers  Present: Deb Theis, Joe Helle, Bill Hornett and Larry Eveland  Absent: Rick Nash Guests: Dan Hoffman
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Deb Theis, to approve April 14, 2009, minutes.  Motion carried.

SUMMER PROGRAM EMPLOYEES

Bill Hornett and Angie Cole did interviews for the Hiawatha Playground and Tot-lot program employees. We had many qualified candidates that left us with hard choices.   Bill and I agreed on 2 Assistant Directors: Laura Bandfield and Katie Grandon.  The Assistant Director’s wage is $8.00. We also agreed on Kelly Pilcher, Jesse Bullis, Anna Ronnebaum, and Jamie Morris for Leaders. These positions start at $7.50. All of these hires are pending their background check.  After a decision is made, the Commission should make a recommendation to Council to hire the employees for the Tot-lot, Playground, and Youths in Parks Programs.

Motion was made by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland to recommend City Council hire Assistant Directors: Laura Bandfield and Katie Grandon at a wage of $8.25; and Kelly Pilcher, Jesse Bullis, Anna Ronnebaum, and Jamie Morris for Leaders at of wage of $7.75 for the Tot-lot, Playground, and Youths in Parks Programs. All of these hires are pending their background check.  

Motion carried.
HIAWATHA PARK AND RECREATION SURVEY

The Hiawatha Park and Recreation survey was mailed on April 7th. We received 187 surveys back. We hired a part-time temporary employee to compile the results into excel. Angie Cole received two estimates for analyzing the survey, one from Jeff Schott from the University Of Iowa Institute Of Public Affairs for $500, the other from Marie Ware from Future Endeavors for $650. Jeff Schott analyzed Hiawatha’s city wide survey last year and has started the Park and Recreation survey analysis. Angie Cole has a meeting with him on May15th to go over the results of survey and schedule a time for Jeff Schott to present the results to the Parks Commission and City Council.  Joe Helle said he has heard from several people that they would like more tennis courts and more baseball diamonds. 
RECREATION PROGRAM UPDATE
Hiawatha’s Activity Registration Day on April 4th went very well. We had a steady amount of participants coming in to register for Blastball, Soccer, Tot-lot, Playground, Youths in Parks, and tennis lessons. We currently have over 100 participants in Soccer and Blastball and are still taking registrations for all programs. 
RECREATION UPDATE

Soccer – We have 16 teams for soccer and have stopped taking registration forms for them. We will be ordering t-shirts shortly and have our Coaches Meeting on Monday, May 18th at Heartland soccer. 

Tot-lot Sessions 
One – 19. 
Two  - 21, 
Three – 12

Playground Sessions 
One – 22, 
Two  - 21, 
Three – 22

We have taken more in Tot-lot this year to meet the demand of this program. We believe it may work out better this way and we will be able to more easily split the groups. 

Youths in Parks Sessions 
One – 5, 
Two – 8,
Three – 4 
We only want up to 10 in each session.

RECREATION REPORT

Farmers Market 

Farmers Market has been going very well.  We have added 5 new season vendors this year.  The market has grown and is now using the second island area as well as the first.  Channel 2, 9 and the Gazette have been at the market doing news stories

Special Needs Population Dance
On Friday April 24, 2009 Hiawatha held its first dance for the Special Needs Population.  This went over very well.  There were 30 participants in attendance.  They brought their group home staff along with their respite workers to dance the night away.  Participants were able to enjoy cotton candy, popcorn and other refreshments provided by “Barbers ETC. and All Good Things Therapeutic Massage & Skin Care.”  The sponsors seem interested in doing more events for the special needs population. 

PLAYING FOR KEEPS MEETING 

On October 24th, 2009, the Hiawatha Park and Recreation Department will be hosting a fundraiser called Playing for Keeps. The purpose of this fundraiser is to raise money for summer recreation programs in Hiawatha. Progress is being made on preparation for this event. We have secured a space to host the event. We currently have committee members working on securing decorations, auction items, and food for the event. With our volunteers we have secured Joe Winters as our emcee for the evening. We have also contacted Kevin Wedo from Budweiser who has agreed to do our beer sampling at a much reduced price. Joe Helle suggested starting the silent auctions before the event begins, for example in the city hall lobby. 


PARKS REPORT

Playground equipment is finished in Fay M. Clark Memorial Park; we just need to finish the playground chips. Splash pads are open and running. Larry Eveland suggested putting up signs to let people know when the disc golf tournament is coming up. 








Bill Hornett, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
